

Mr Bacon Via email request-231460-d25d52d4@whatdotheyknow.com Finance & Corporate Services Direct Line – 020 7525 3568 Fax – 020 3014 8598 accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk

10th November 2014

Dear Mr Bacon

Re: Your request for information: 455464

I am writing further to your request for information dated 25th September 2014, we have now completed our search for the information you requested. As stated in the acknowledgment email sent to you on the 26th September 2014 a response should have been sent to you by the 23rd October 2014. As your response is now overdue I would like to take this opportunity to apologise for the delay and any inconvenience caused.

You requested the following information:

- 1) What CMS is currently in use for your external website(s) and (if separate) for your intranet?
- 2) If it is the case, which external supplier was engaged for the development and/or deployment of the intranet solution?
- 3) When was the contract awarded for the above works?
- 4) What was the total cost of the contract?
- 5) Who within Southwark Borough Council is responsible for the day-to-day running of the intranet?

The information that you requested is below:

- 1) JADU External site, Weblabs Intranet
- 2) JADU External, Weblabs Intranet
- 3) Weblabs completed the intranet upgrade in 2013. The annual value of the contract is £3950
- 4) See above
- 5) Comms for content/style issues (Communications team in the chief executive's department), Sharon Egin, E-Services Manager (technical)

This information is being provided as a statutory obligation under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Please note that under the Privacy and Electronic Communications (EC Directive) Regulations 2003 Southwark Council ask not to receive unsolicited marketing communications.

You are free to use the information provided for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, requires the permission of the copyright holder. You may apply for permission to re-use this information by submitting a request to accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk; you can find details on these arrangements at

http://www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCouncil/FreedomofInformation/FOICopyright.

Detailed advice about the Reuse of Public Sector Information Regulations (PSI) 2005 is available from the Office of Public Sector Information at: http://www.opsi.gov.uk/advice/index.htm.

If you have any queries or concerns then please contact us using the above details.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available through the Information Commissioner at the:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Telephone: 0303 123 1113 Internet: www.ico.org.uk

Yours sincerely,

Shareen Henry
Assistant Corporate Freedom of Information Officer
Financial & Information Governance Team
shareen.henry@southwark.gov.uk